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Circular No. 12/2021                                      Date : 31.01.2021 
 

 

To All Members (Please Circulate) 
 

 

RETIREMENT FROM BANK’S SERVICES 

COM SUBIR KUMAR DUTTA 
 

Dear Comrade, 

 

Comrade Subir Kumar Dutta, former Chief Regional Secretary, AZC South 24 parganas and Central Committee 
Member is retiring from the service of State Bank of India as at the close of business today i.e. 31st January, 2021. 
With his retirement, the career of a fearless, committed and dedicated trade unionist is coming to an end leaving 
ineffaceable imprints on the growth and development of the Circle Association.  
 
Comrade Subir Kumar Dutta, had worked his way through the organizational hierarchy by dint of his diligence and 
unwavering commitment to the goals and objectives of SBIOA from the grass root level ever since his promotion to 
officers cadre in 18.03.2004. He was actively associated with SBISA since his joining in December, 1987 at Zonal 
Office, Kolkata. Thus, his transition to SBIOA was virtually seamless. His potential was duly spotted by senior Circle 
Office bearers during Com Dutta’s tenure at Tribeni Composite Unit as President. Later on he was duly elected as 
Unit Secretary at Service Branch, Kolkata in 2011. Consequent upon his transfer to Malda in 2013 he was rightly 
elected as Regional Secretary, Rigon – I, Siliguri Module in January, 2014. After repatriation his dedication, 
commitment and perseverance was duly spotted and he was rightly elected as Regional Secretary, Region – V, 
under AZC South 24 parganas module. As a natural choice he was elected as Chief Regional Secretary, South 24 
parganas with effect from 1st January, 2018. Following some serious personal obligation he offered to step down 
from the post of Chief Regional Secretary but the Central Committee co-opted him as Central Committee Member 
from 1st March, 2020.    
 
The undersigned is personally indebted to Com Dutta for the admirable support he had received during his tenure. 
We place on record our deepest appreciation to Comrade Subir Kumar Dutta his immense contribution in fostering 
the growth and development of our Association. However, as we say one may retire from the Bank’s service, but 
one never severs the umbilical cord with the Association. We wish him the best of health prosperity and 
contentment to lead a peaceful retired life. We again convey our deepest gratitude to Com Dutta for the colossal 
contribution for the entire officers’ community of our Bank. 
 
With best regards 
           
 
 
 
Shubhajyoti Chattopadhyay 
(General Secretary) 
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General Secretary 
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